
 

 

Newsletter:  02 24 

A Message from Mrs Denham 
How lovely to see some sunshine this week! The children 
have so enjoyed being out in it. Next week is a busy week 
ending with the Easter Service on Thursday morning at 
10am in St Peter’s Church. Please join us if you can.   

Thank you to Mrs Mortlock for organising a lovely music 
celebration on Tuesday. It was so nice to see Y1 and Y5 
enjoying playing instruments and singing and to hear the 
school choir singing their hearts out. Thank you to the 
parents who attended and hopefully enjoyed the 
performances. 

The children have had a lovely day today supporting 
Sports Relief with all lots of various activities going on. 
Thank you for your support and we are very grateful for 
any money that can come in. Thank you Mr Day for 
organising such a fun day! 

Mrs Gosling continues to make progress but is unlikely to 
be back into school straight after the Easter holidays. We 
are so pleased that Mrs Hathway can continue in Class 
Caen for a few more weeks.  

Notices 

Piano and Violin tuition 
If your child is interested in having lessons please contact 
Jenny Baker by email jennyayres@hotmail.com 

Class photographs 
These are now on display in the office, if you would like to 
place an order please complete the order form given to 
your child today and return with your payment to school 
by Friday 15th April. 

Cricket Club with Mr Anderson will be cancelled on 
Tuesday 22nd March. 

Class Caen 
We would like to invite parents of Class Caen to join us 
for our end of topic WOW afternoon on Wednesday 23rd 
March at 2.30pm in the hall. We hope you can make it 

Certificates  

In our assembly this week certificates were 
awarded to:  

Ruby Fisher, Martha Richardson  

and Blake Miller 

 

Well done to you all we are very proud of 
you.  

Happy Birthday! 

Megan Davie 

Club 59 
The rollover winner on 5th March was Jo Dunbavin, 
well done Jo. Last weeks winner was Katrina Dallyn 
winning £22.50. Congratulations to you both. Re-
member if you wish to play over the Easter holidays 
it will be £3 per number next week. The summer 
term including half term is 14 weeks. For those of 
you who wish to pay in advance you can pay £8 
until after half term or £14 to take you to the sum-
mer holidays. Many thanks to all those who support 
this fundraiser for the PTA.  
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PRE-SCHOOL 

Now some lovely sunshine and spring-like weather has happened, we have been over to the Millennium Green to look 
for signs of spring - the pond is full of frog spawn and we even spotted some tadpoles wriggling around in the water.  
The following day the children initiated their own activity of map making. Some children produced a map with an 'x' 
to mark the spot where the treasure was buried, so that afternoon we went off looking for the buried treasure over 
at the Green! 

Pre-School is open between 8am and 5pm Monday – Friday and accepts Early Years Funding, where 3/4yr olds can 
access 15 hours of childcare a week.  We are also an approved setting to accept 2gether funding for 2yr olds. For 
further information or if you would like to arrange a visit, please contact us on 01598 710019 or email us at:-  pre-
schoolbf@gmail.com   

BABY AND TODDLER GROUP 

This week we had playdough and colouring in to keep the little ones amused.  It's great to see so many regular faces 
as well as a few new ones each week joining us on a Wednesday morning.  We are hoping to carry our 'Spring' 
theme on next week with decorating baby lambs with cotton wool 

We meet every Wednesday between 9.30am and 11.30am in the Village Hall. 
The group caters for babies and toddlers from birth to 5 years, allowing them to play, enjoy new sounds and make 
new friends. Children can enjoy a variety of activities, story time, craft and sing-along. This is a brilliant way for par-
ents and carers to meet and for starting to socialise your baby or toddler.  For further information, please contact 
Bratton Fleming Pre-School on 01598 710019. 

Our P.T.A 

Forthcoming events..... 

 

Easter Fun Day: will be held on the afternoon of Saturday 2nd April 2.00pm-5.00pm. We urgently 
need donations of LOTS of Easter Eggs so please add another one to your shopping list to make 
our Easter Egg Hunt a success. Last year we ran out of eggs! 

Clothing Bags: These will be coming home to you shortly. Please fill them with any unwanted 
clothes and bring them back into school for collection on Friday 18th March.  

Table Top Sale: Saturday 23rd April in the village hall held in conjunction with the monthly Farmers’ 
Market so should attract plenty of customers. Table hire is cost £5 and all proceeds will go to 
the PTA. Please contact Frances (07751454906 or francesruthmortlock@gmail.com ) if you 
would like to hire a table.  

PTA Minutes: If you are interested in finding out what the PTA are doing, copies of the mcFrances via 
email francesruthmortlock@gmail.com and your email address can be added to our list so that you re-
ceive all PTA minutes in future. 

 
We are always looking for more people to get involved in the PTA so please contact Debby deb-
bersnell@gmail.com or 01598 710556 if you can help. 
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Notices 

Football at Pilton Community College Friday 11th March Last Friday Charlie W, Aiden, Rian, Harry, Nick, Tom N, 
Tom B, Tom H, Jake G  participated at Pilton school representing Bratton Fleming Primary – they all played 
amazingly well – excellent team work and spirt – practise makes perfect boys! Their hard work paid off as they 
have have made it through to the finals in May – very proud of our team – From Mr Wheatley. 

Class Bray are looking for donations for their home corner. Dolls, dolls clothes, toy iron, toy ironing board, toy 
pushchair etc. If you have any old/unwanted items we would love to have them. We are also collecting tubes ie 
from kitchen rolls. Please send them in on Monday. Thank you! 

Dance Club with Mrs Day 
Parents of dance club are invited to watch the dance we have been learning on Monday at 4pm. 

Commnunity News 

Science Activity Days 

Amazing and fun packed science days for children age 7-12 approx 

Brilliant Bodies on Tuesday 29th March and Monday 4th April 9.30-4.00. 

Out of this World on Wednesday 30th March and Tuesday 5th April 9.30-4.00 

To book email sciencedipity@outlook.com or call/text 07847006048 

Chivenor Southampton Development Centre Easter Soccer Camps 

Camp 1: 28th, 29th & 30th March 

Camp 2: 4th, 5th & 6th April 

Ages: 6 years to 12 years boys and girls. 

Venue: Chivenor Sports Field 

Time: 9.30am-2pm 

Prices: £13.00 per day or book into all six days for £10.00 per day. For more information contact  
chivenorsoccer@hotmail.co.uk or contact Josh Pearce on 07969330107 or Lee Barrow on 
07890018502. 

1st  Bratton Fleming Cubs – if you fancy trying your hand at a DIY badge, learning First Aid, night 
hikes, back woods cooking, toasting marshmallows over a camp fire or kayaking/raft building or helping 
in the community then come along on a Wednesday night 6-7.30 pm at the Village Hall – Please con-
tact Nikki Wheatley 07803 343955 or Steve Shapland 07769 308666 for more information. 

Bratton Fleming Sports Club 

Come along and support your local football team Haxton Rangers as they are playing Equalizers at 
home this Saturday. Kick off  3pm bar open from 4pm. 

 

 

 

 


